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MARION TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

REGULAR ELECTRONIC MEETING 
MAY 28, 2020 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Les Andersen, Tammy Beal, Duane Stokes, Greg Durbin, Scott 

Lloyd, Dan Lowe, and Bob Hanvey 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
************************************************************************************************************************ 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
Bob Hanvey called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  
 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
The board members introduced themselves.   
 
 

CALL TO THE PUBLIC 
 
No response. 
 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Greg Durbin motioned to approve the agenda. Les Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Duane Stokes motioned to approve the consent agenda. Greg Durbin seconded. Roll call vote: Lowe, 
Lloyd, Beal, Hanvey, Durbin, Andersen, Stokes—all yes. Motion carried 7-0. 
 
PERKINS MUD BOGS 
 
Bob Hanvey said the Dan Perkins has expressed interest in having a mud bog toward the end of June. 
He will submit the application once he knows more. 
 
 

REOPENING PROCEDURES 
 
Item K states if an employee is confirmed COVID-19 positive, the LCHD and other staff will be notified. 
The actual process is that the testing site will notify the LCHD. Item K was changed to read “If a staff 
member is confirmed COVID-19 positive, they will follow medical advice from their primary care provider 
and inform the township supervisor.”  Les Andersen motioned to approve the reopening procedures as 
modified. Scott Lloyd seconded. No objections were heard. Motion carried. 
 
Tammy Beal motioned to appoint Sandi Longstreet and Kitsey Rennells as worksite supervisors to handle 
disinfecting counters, etc. Les Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
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RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF RECLASSIFYING LIVINGSTON COUNTY 
 
Les Andersen motioned to adopt a resolution to support the request from State Representatives Hank 
Vaupel and Ann Bollin to reclassify Livingston County in District 5 in the MI Safe Start Plan. Duane 
Stokes seconded. Roll call vote: Stokes, Durbin, Hanvey, Lloyd, Beal, Andersen, Lowe—all yes. Motion 
carried 7-0. 
 
 

TOWNSHIP ROADS 
 
No new information on this item. Tammy Beal said that the first application of dust control was started this 
week. 
 
 

TOWNSHIP PARKING LOT 
 
Pat DeBottis would like someone from the township to mark the areas that they would like repaired. Bob 
Hanvey said he will ask Phil Westmoreland to do it. 
 
 

STATE OF MICHIGAN REVENUE SHARING “ESTIMATES” 
 
Bob Hanvey said the revenue sharing looks to be at least $100,000 less than this year and that’s 
optimistic. The Board will need to be cautious with next year’s budget. 
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE & UPDATES 
 
The countertop shield is scheduled for installation on June 5. 
 
The Secretary of State offices are opening on Monday, June 1, as is Recycle Livingston. 
 
The attorney, Mike Kehoe, is retiring by the end of October. If anyone has recommendations or 
suggestions, let the supervisor or clerk know. 
 
Les Andersen asked who bought the Girl Scout camp in Putnam Township. Bob Hanvey said he heard 
that a developer bought it for $6 million, but that’s not been confirmed. 
 
Les Andersen asked about online training for the newly-elected treasurer. 
 
Greg Durbin asked if any crack sealing would be done in the parking lot, and the parking blocks need to 
be replaced. Bob Hanvey said that would be done when the new gravel section is constructed. 
 
 

CALL TO THE PUBLIC 
 
No response.  
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
Les Andersen motioned to adjourn at 7:54 pm. Tammy Beal seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 
Submitted by: S. Longstreet 

 
 
 
____________________________________   _______________________________________ 
Tammy L. Beal, Township Clerk            Date   Robert W. Hanvey, Township Supervisor     Date 


